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See UNWILLINGNESS, pg 8

Hear from the 
Candidates
Text by CVE REPORTER STAFF

Village elections are 
being held this 

month.  A candidate forum 
will take place on Mon-
day, January 8th at 9:30am 
in the Clubhouse Party 
Room. The forum is open 
to all CVE residents but the 

voting that will take place 
January 9th through Janu-
ary 12th is only open to 2023 
COOCVE Directors.

A recording of the 
forum will be posted on 
CVE channel 98 and at the 
COOCVE.com website. The 

Forum will not be available 
via Zoom.

The voting results will be 
announced Tuesday, Janu-
ary 16, 2024 at the COOCVE 
Board of Directors Meeting, 
and will be posted at the 
COOCVE. com website.

Unwillingness to Serve 
Threatens Buildings
Text and Photo by CVE REPORTER STAFF

A shrinking interest to 
serve in leadership 

positions is threatening the 
future of Century Village East 
buildings.  That’s according 
to some residents who are 
sounding the alarm over the 
growing problem of finding 
people willing to serve on 
building boards of directors.

While some believe a drop 
in Village volunteerism is 
nothing more than a mirror of 
a larger societal trend away 
from public service, others 
say specific demographic fac-
tors of the Village are making 
the problem even worse.

The first factor is the age 
of residents in the commu-
nity.  While a significant (and 
perhaps growing) number of 
residents in the village trend 
toward the younger range of a 
55-plus community, there are, 
of course, a large number of 
older residents for whom the 
rigors of serving on a build-
ing board are neither tolerable 
nor desirable.

The second factor that 
chips away at the number of 
residents willing to volunteer 
is how much time they spend 
here.  There are those who call 
Century Village East their pri-
mary home. There are others 
who arrive in November for a 
tropical winter hiatus.

While some view the Vil-
lage as their permanent civic 
community, others see it as a 
vacation destination requiring 
no more personal investment 
in its operation than they 
would a timeshare stay in the 
Bahamas.

There are many seasonal 
residents that successfully 
hold leadership positions, in-
cluding building board seats.  
But conventional wisdom 
around the Clubhouse pool 
would say that, on average, 
the percentage of seasonal 
residents willing to devote 
hours of their time to board 
meetings is lower than the 
percentage of full-timers.

“When I come down for the 
season, I’m on vacation,” said 
one seasonal resident who 
did not want to be identified. 
“The last thing I want to do 
is spend my time attending 
meetings and working.”

Both groups depend on the 
continued financial stability 
and proper management of 
their buildings to preserve 
their property values.  Yet 
many buildings are facing 
trouble and risk falling into 
receivership because they 
cannot find enough people to 
serve on their boards.

It is a problem made worse 
by the governing structures 

created when the gates 
opened in the 1974.

Century Village East faces a 
unique problem that simi-
lar communities do not.  In 
Century Village East, there 
are 254 buildings requir-
ing 253 boards to run them. 
(Swansea A and Swansea 
B are run by a joint board).  
Every single building oper-
ates independently, and every 
single building requires its 
own board of directors. To 
properly function, each build-
ing must rely on its own small 
group of residents. Contrast 
this with other communities 

that are structured differently 
and therefore require much 
fewer people drawn from a 
much larger group.  

Buildings in Century Vil-
lage Boca Raton do not have 
their own individual boards.  
Each area is run by a single 
board of directors, overseeing 
all the buildings in that area.  
In Wynmoor, a retirement 
community in Coconut Creek, 
there is one single board that 
oversees every building.  

As a result, both communi-
ties require a fraction of the 
number of residents needed 
in Century Village East to 

serve in leadership positions.
The numbers don’t lie.
Assume the minimum 

number of residents required 
for a building board is five.  
With 253 boards, Century Vil-
lage East requires over 1,200 
people to properly function.  
The actual number is higher, 
as many buildings require 
more than five members. You 
must also add in organiza-
tions that are not buildings 
but also require leadership.

On the surface, it may seem 
that finding 1,200 people in 
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Risk of Burns
from Eruptions 

of Hot Water 
Overheated in 

Microwave Ovens
The FDA has received 

reports of serious skin 
burns or scalding injuries 
around people’s hands 
and faces as a result of 
hot water erupting out 
of a cup after it had been 
over-heated in a micro-
wave oven. Overheating of 
water in a cup can result 
in superheated water (past 
its boiling temperature) 
without appearing to boil.

This type of phenomena 
occurs if water is heated in a 
clean cup. If foreign materi-
als such as instant coffee 
or sugar are added before 
heating, the risk is greatly 
reduced. If superheating has 
occurred, a slight distur-
bance or movement such 
as picking up the cup, or 
pouring in a spoonfull of 
instant coffee, may result in 
a violent eruption with the 
boiling water exploding out 
of the cup.

What Can Consumers 
Do to Avoid Super-Heated 
Water?
• Follow the precautions 

and recommendations 
found in the microwave 
oven instruction manu-
als, specifically the heat-
ing time.

• Do not use excessive 
amounts of time when 
heating water or liquids 
in the microwave oven.

• Determine the best time 
setting to heat the water 
just to the desired tem-
perature and use that 
time setting regularly.

Source: www.fda.gov Home > 
Radiation-Emitting Products > 
Radiation-Emitting Products and 
Procedures > Home, Business, and 
Entertainment Products 
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From UNWILLINGNESS, pg 1
a Village of 16,000 doesn’t 
sound difficult.  It would 
require only one out of every 
13 people to volunteer.

But in the words of famous 
sports broadcaster Lee Corso, 
“Not so fast, my friend!”

While there may be ap-
proximately 16,000 resi-
dents during the peak of 
season, there are only 8,508 
individual units. With rare 
exceptions, more than one 
person from the same unit 
may not serve on their build-
ing board.  Therefore, you 
are now reduced to finding 
1,200 people out of a possible 
8,508.  The ratio drops to one 
in seven residents.

The next time you are at 
the Clubhouse, look around 
and ask yourself if you think 
one in seven people wants 
to devote hours to attending 
meetings, going over bud-
gets, struggling with rising 
insurance costs, possibly 
making themselves the target 
of neighbor frustrations, and 
dealing with building man-
agement issues.

But the numbers continue 
to get even worse. Approxi-
mately half the residents 
in Century Village East 
are seasonal.

While seasonal residents 
may be active, engaged citi-
zens at home, many of them 
agree their time in Century 
Village East is meant to be 
carefree and unencumbered 
by the demands of volunteer 
servitude to their buildings.

As a result, the pool of will-
ing board volunteers is not 
8,508. Because approximately 
half the Village population 

is seasonal, the number of 
residents interested in serving 
may be much lower.  Even if a 
seasonal resident is willing to 
serve on a building board, the 
logistics of not being in the 
Village half the year present 
their own barriers to service.

Now look around the Club-
house and ask yourself if you 
think one in three people you 
see is willing to give up their 
leisure time and deal with the 
headaches related to serving 
on a building board.

Many buildings face a 
greater challenge than others.

Some low-rise garden 
buildings only have 16 units. 
At a minimum, they require 
someone from one out of 
every three units to serve. If 
any of those units are owned 
by seasonal residents, it may 
increase the challenge.  If any 
of those units are investment 
properties with tenants, it 
may increase the challenge. 
Finally, if one person owns 
multiple units, it creates an 
entirely new set of problems.

The consequences of not be-
ing able to fill a condo board 
could be catastrophic for a 
building.  According to Desti-
ny Goede a lawyer specializ-
ing in condo law who writes 
a column for the newspaper 
TC Palm, the building could 
enter receivership.

According to Goede’s 
column, “appointing a re-
ceiver has numerous negative 
implications for an associa-
tion. Specifically, the receiver 
would be entitled to receive 
a salary and reimbursement 
of all costs and attorney’s 
fees payable from association 
funds. As such, this could 
be a significant new cost for 

your association that could be 
avoided.”

Entering receivership 
could also affect property 
values.  “A receivership will 
likely look unfavorable to 
potential homebuyers and 
lenders, and a receiver could 
have possible negative insur-
ance coverage implications, 
etc.,” wrote Goede.

Any unit owner can file 
a petition with the court to 
have their building placed 
into receivership.  Once filed, 
the building has 30 days to 
fill the board vacancies.  If 
it is unable to find people to 
serve, the court could appoint 
a receiver.

Appointing a receiver is 
an expensive consequence as 
the building is responsible for 
paying the receiver’s fee.  This 
could amount to thousands of 
dollars per month.

Overall civic participation 
has been dropping across 
the county, according to data 
from the national organiza-
tion AmeriCorps. Every two 
years, AmeriCorps conducts 
surveys about volunteerism 
and other forms of civic en-
gagement in the United States 
in partnership with the US 
Census Bureau.

According to the most 
recent numbers, “the formal 
volunteering rate dropped 
seven percentage points—
from 30 percent in 2019 to 23 
percent in 2021. This is the 
largest change since Ameri-
Corps and the US Census 
began collecting this data in 
2002,” reported AmeriCorps.

In South Florida, the num-
bers are even worse. Among 
the nation’s 12 largest metro-
politan area, the Miami Metro 

Area ranked almost dead last 
in volunteering.

Beyond the Village gates, 
numerous cities are also 
struggling with finding resi-
dents to serve.  

Several South Florida cities 
are facing the prospect of not 
having enough people on 
their commissions or councils.  
Large numbers of elected offi-
cials are resigning before their 
terms are up.  Many cite a 
new state law requiring more 
exhaustive financial disclo-
sure as the reason for quitting. 
The new law in conjunction 
with a decline in the overall 
desire to serve is creating a 
crisis outside the Village that 
mirrors the struggles inside 
the Village.

Jeff Kohn, an area chair, 
and president of Lyndhurst I 
understands why some resi-
dents don’t want to volunteer.  
He says he often hears: “I’m 
too tired. It’s a big workload. 
I’m on vacation. I don’t want 
to do it. I’ve been on boards 
before, and it’s too much 
work. I don’t want to be in-
volved. I’m retired and don’t 
want to work anymore.”

Finally, another factor may 
be negatively impacting Vil-
lage residents’ desire to serve.

Century Village East is a 
community where building 
board members rub elbows 
with their neighbors at every 
event, every pool, and every 
class.  During good economic 
times, when building finances 
are strong and condo dues 
are either steady or drop-
ping, board members enjoy 
the positive approval of their 
friends and neighbors.

Recently however, build-
ings have faced serious 

economic challenges.  Aging 
rooftops demand replacement.  
Skyrocketing insurance fees 
are fueling expenses.  Build-
ing boards are being forced 
to consider raising dues or 
passing special assessments 
to cover costs.  Interactions 
with neighbors are no longer 
opportunities to receive praise 
for a job well done. They can 
be uncomfortable exchanges 
during which a board member 
tries to defend why they voted 
to increase their neighbor’s 
dues.  For some who may 
have enjoyed a leadership 
position in the past, they are 
deciding it is no longer worth 
the social cost.

All factors taken together 
have created an environment 
where finding residents will-
ing to volunteer their time is 
perhaps more difficult than 
ever before. Unless recent 
trends change, Century Vil-
lage East’s buildings may face 
increasingly difficult challeng-
es to function effectively.

There are no easy solu-
tions.  Some buildings have 
begun to offer money to 
board members as an incen-
tive to serve.  Other buildings 
focus on educating residents 
to the consequences if no 
one steps up.  Finally, some 
buildings have reached out 
beyond their own properties 
to find board members.  Some 
residents are serving on the 
boards of buildings in which 
they don’t live.

There is no one-size-fits-all 
answer that will apply to all 
the Village’s buildings.  What 
is clear, however, is that all 
the Village’s buildings con-
tinue to face the same pres-
sures and challenges.

CVE IN ITS OWN WORDS

CIAC Wants You!
Text by MACKY BACHELOR, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, 
please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

The Community Im-
provement & Accredi-

tation Committee (CIAC) is 
ready to help building asso-
ciations get accredited. Have 
you seen our posters of the 
Community Standards that 
show what owners expect of 

a good association?  Check 
our website at cve-ciac.
org for more details.  There 
is a list of documentation 
needed and instructions on 
how your association board 
can apply. Be sure to watch 
the video that shows the 

overview of the program.
A CIAC representative 
will be at Area Meetings 
and COOCVE Meetings to 
answer your questions. For 
more information, please 
contact us at cve.ciac@gmail.
com

Proof Positive
Text by DONNA CAPOBIANCO, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please 
note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

In the October issue of the 
CVE Reporter my article 

was published suggesting 
what owners might do to save 

on unit insurance. Over the 
last two months I completed 
the actions I wrote about and 
here are my results.  

I replaced all my unit’s 
envelope windows and doors 
with permitted hurricane 
rated glass. This cost $10,000. 

I checked my electrical panel, 
hot water heater, AC, and 
plumbing to ensure all had 
been properly installed and 
were within their useful life 
date ranges. Once finished, I 
had the required two in-home 
inspections done. Both were 
passed. The cost of the inspec-
tions was $198.

Not only did I gain more 
choice among insurance 
companies, but I was able to 

reduce my insurance from 
$2,700 to $1,800. If I remain in 
my unit, I save considerably 
less on insurance annually 
and break even on my invest-
ment in less that 10 yrs. If I 
sell, according to realtors, 
my property value imme-
diately increased by at least 
$10,000-$15,000.

American 
Woman
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CVE IN ITS OWN WORDS

Call for Volunteers: Honoring 
CVE Resident Leon Slatin
Text and Photo by CVE REPORTER STAFF

Positioned just beyond 
the Century Village 

East Condominiums is a hub 
of learning and community 
service – the Broward County 
Library Century Plaza Leon 
Slatin Branch, located at 
1856A W. Hillsboro Blvd., 
Deerfield Beach, FL 33442. 

This library stands as 
a tribute to the late Leon 
Slatin, a revered Century 
Village East resident, whose 
dedication to volunteerism 
significantly shaped the local 

library services.
Leon Slatin’s remarkable 

commitment from 1990 to 
2011, contributing over 30,000 
hours, set a high bar for com-
munity involvement. His ef-
forts were pivotal in the expan-
sion and modernization of the 
library services, leaving behind 
a legacy of lifelong learning 
and community engagement.

Today, this legacy con-
tinues with a special call to 
residents of Century Village 
East. The library seeks vol-

unteers, particularly to assist 
with technology training and 
basic computer instruction. 
In an age where technology is 
integral to daily life, impart-
ing skills related to laptops, 
iPhones, Android phones, 
Kindles, and iPads has be-
come increasingly important.

Previous volunteers from 
Century Village East attest 
to the fulfilling experience of 
volunteering at the library.  
It’s important to note that vol-
unteers need not be experts 

in all aspects of technology. 
The library values any assis-
tance in teaching technologi-
cal skills, whether it’s basic 
computer use or navigating 
a specific device. This is an 
opportunity for volunteers 
to share their strengths in a 
particular area of technology, 
making a significant impact 
in bridging the digital divide.
Volunteers will receive an 
orientation, curriculum, and 
support in advance to assist-
ing with technology training.

Volunteering at the Cen-
tury Plaza Leon Slatin Branch 
is more than a contribution to 
the community; it’s a continu-
ation of Leon Slatin’s vision—
a community empowered by 
knowledge and bound by the 
spirit of service. 

For those interested in 
volunteering, please contact 
Joselina Reis at the Century 
Plaza Leon Slatin Branch, 
1856A W. Hillsboro Blvd., 
Deerfield Beach, FL 33442, or 
call 954-357-7740.

Cancer Fundraiser 
Next Month
Text by LINDA HOCHBERG, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not 
responsible for its content or accuracy.

On Thursday, February 
1st, we will conduct a 

Cancer Fund Raising Event 
in our CVE Clubhouse Party 
Room.  This will be our 8th 

annual musical Cancer-rais-
ing benefit. Last year, CVE 
residents contributed over 
$8,000.00 for this event.

Music and dancing will 

be provided by “Duo Les 
Complices” (Ginette and 
Laurent Labreque.)  They 
will be singing and play-
ing ballroom and line dance 

music.  The DJs, Raymond 
and Rejeanne Labreque, will 
perform when the Duo takes 
a break making it an all-eve-
ning musical event.

We hope you will show 
your support for this event by 
buying tickets for $20.00. Cof-
fee, tea, cake, and cookies will 
be provided.  At the benefit, 
tickets will be sold for the 
many raffle baskets designed 
by Pina Ronca.  All proceeds 
will be donated to the Ameri-
can Cancer Society. If you 
cannot attend, we would 
appreciate a donation to the 
American Cancer Society.

For further informa-
tion, please contact Linda 
Hochberg at 215-917-6147 
or Pina Ronca at 914-805-
1064 or Sandy Vaughn at 
860-356-6686.
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CVE IN ITS OWN WORDS

Nothing Fishy About This
Text and Photo by SID BIRNS, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

Have you seen the fish 
stand in the Club-

house parking lot? Only three 
weeks and already becoming 
known here in the village.
Coming from a family of the 

Fulton Fish Market in New 
York City, mom Pat and her 
two sons Peter and Matt know 
their fish.  One might say, 
“there’s nothing fishy about 
their story.” (I know, I just 

couldn’t pass up the opportu-
nity to make the pun)

One of their main features 
is the fact that some of the 
fish is vacuum packed so you 
can use some and keep the 

remaining portion frozen for 
the next time.   A funny thing 
happened as I approached 
the “fish market.” A young 
lady was just leaving after 
making her purchase and she 

said to me: “they sell the best 
fish!”You can’t beat that for 
word-of-mouth advertisement.

Rock Your 
Baby

STOP!
Don’t be a 

Victim
When Pumping 

or Paying for 
Gas:

• Remove your 
keys from the 

ignition
• Hide purses 
and valuables

• Close all 
windows

• Lock all doors



JANUARY 2024          C V E R EP O R T ER             PAGE    11V isit Us at cvereporter.com

CVE IN ITS OWN WORDS

Festival of 
Lights
Text and Photo by PAUL SCHEINER, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident 
contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not 
responsible for its content or accuracy.

Temple B’nai Shalom 
had an outstanding 

community Hanukkah Shab-
bat service last month.

Hanukkah, the Festival of 
Lights, was celebrated with 
a special community Shab-
bat Service coupled with 
Hanukkah Menorahs and 
holiday food. Congregants 
and friends brought their 
Menorahs from home and lit 
them at the beginning of the 
service. It was quite a sight to 
see the brilliance of so many 
candles burning at one time.

Cantor Gary Sherman 
led the Hanukkah service 
with a medley of Hanukkah 
songs. To top it off there were 
doughnuts and home-made 
potato latkes for everyone 
to enjoy at the Oneg.

Temple B’nai Shalom con-
tinues to bring non-orthodox 
Jews together socially as well 
as spiritually.

Contact Paul Scheiner at 
(630) 452-1131 to find out 
more about the Synagogue. 
Visit the web site: templebna-
ishalom.org.

$25  off  any  job  $100  or  over
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INSIDE POLITICS

A Message from Marty Kiar, 
Your Property Appraiser
By MARTY KIAR, Broward County Property Appraiser

Does my Homestead 
Exemption Automatically 

Renew?
After your initial applica-

tion for Homestead Exemp-
tion has been approved, it 
automatically renews each 
year unless there is a change 
of ownership or eligible 
use of your homesteaded 
property.  Each January, our 
office mails a Homestead Re-
newal Notice and “Change 
Card” to all Homesteaded 
properties.  Florida law re-
quires the property owner to 
notify the Property Apprais-
er of any change which may 
affect homestead eligibility. 
This Change Order Card 
provides an efficient way to 
communicate these impor-

tant changes to our office.
If there are NO changes to 

the use and/or ownership of 
your property, simply keep 
the card as your receipt veri-
fying that your Homestead 
Exemption has automatically 
renewed for another year.  
However, if there are changes, 

please mark the Change Card 
accordingly and return it to 
our office.  

If your name is not printed 
above the mailing address 
section on this card, it means 
you are not protected by 
Homestead Exemption at 
this property.  You may be on 
title to the property, but you 
are not receiving Homestead 
Exemption. If you are eligible 
for Homestead Exemption on 
this property, you must com-
plete your own Homestead 
Exemption application.  You 
can apply online at https://
web.bcpa.net/bcpaclient/#/
HomesteadExemption

If you are a co-owner, 
surviving spouse, trust ben-
eficiary or otherwise believe 
you are eligible for this ex-

emption, you must file your 
own Homestead Exemption 
application to receive the 
benefit. If you have any ques-
tions relating to the death of 
the owner, the Change Card 
or need assistance in filing 
for Homestead or other tax-
saving exemptions, please 
visit our website at web.
bcpa.net  or contact our Cus-
tomer Service Department at 
954-357-6830.

Where Did My Portability 
Savings Go? 

A portability deduction is 
only posted to your property 
record page in the first year 
you receive your new Home-
stead Exemption. The porta-
bility savings from the first 

year form the basis of your 
new Save Our Homes value 
on a going forward basis and 
– in subsequent years – will 
rise or fall based upon market 
just value changes and the 3% 
cap, as your new Save Our 
Homes value has incorpo-
rated your portability savings. 
When our website is updated 
to display subsequent year 
property values, your porta-
bility deduction is no longer 
shown independently because 
it is already factored into 
your new Assessed/Save Our 
Homes value.

If my office can ever be of 
assistance to you, please do 
not hesitate to contact me di-
rectly at martykiar@bcpa.net.

Take care,
Marty Kiar, JD, CFA

The Mayor’s Message
By BILL GANZ, Mayor/City of Deer�eld Beach

Century Village friends 
and neighbors,

As the Mayor of Deerfield 
Beach, I extend my warmest 
wishes to each of you for a joy-
ful and prosperous New Year. 
I hope this letter finds you in 
good health and high spirits.

I am excited to share with 
you that the upcoming year 
promises to be a transforma-
tive one for our beloved city. 
We have ambitious plans to 
continue the very difficult 
task of modernizing Deerfield 
Beach’s infrastructure, making 
it an even more vibrant and 

accommodating place to live. 
These changes aim to enhance 
your overall quality of life and 
ensure a brighter future for 
generations to come. 

One of the first projects of 
2024 is all about water! The 
City begins with upgrades 
from current manually read 
water meters to an Advanced 
Metering Infrastructure (AMI) 
for residential homes and 
businesses throughout the 
city. This new smart system 
will improve the accuracy and 
information related to water 
service, with the added benefit 

of customer-facing data that 
will improve transparency 
and empower residents to take 
control of their water usage. 

Your support and coop-

eration during this period of 
growth are invaluable, and I 
appreciate your understand-
ing as we work to make 
Deerfield Beach a city that 
continues to thrive. The City 
will update you on upcoming 
projects and developments 
that may directly impact Cen-
tury Village.

Friends, I also want to 
invite you to join me at this 
year’s celebration of Martin 
Luther King, Jr.’s birth-
day Monday, January 15, 
2024, at Oveta McKeithen 
Recreational Complex, 445 
SW 2nd St. This event will 
include a parade that will 

begin at 10:00 AM at Pioneer 
Park and will lead the crowd 
into Oveta McKeithen Recre-
ational Complex to begin the 
celebration with guest speak-
ers, live music, free food, and 
so much more!

Once again, I wish you a 
Happy New Year filled with 
joy, good health, and new 
opportunities. Your contribu-
tions to our community are 
deeply valued, and together, 
we will make Deerfield 
Beach an even better place to 
call home.

Best Regards,
Bill Ganz
Mayor of Deerfield Beach

From the Commissioner
By BERNIE PARNESS, Vice Mayor

Happy New Year, 
Welcome back to 

our northern neighbors who 
are finally back for the rest of 
the season and those return-
ing from holiday vacations! I 
hope you enjoyed Christmas 
and Hanukkah’s festivities 
and are as excited as I am to 
kick off the new year. 

Did you know that resi-
dents of Century Village 
make up about 17% of the 
Deerfield Beach population? 

Neighbors, that means we 
should be more concerned 
and engaged with local gov-
ernment decisions regarding 
our tax dollars. I plan to work 
with Master Management 
to begin airing the regular 
city commission meetings on 
one of our channels here in 
the Village. This will make it 
more convenient for you to be 
informed. Stay tuned to these 
regular messages for upcom-
ing announcements. 

I have great news for those 
who want to spend some time 
at the beach or restaurants out 
east. The Community Rede-
velopment Agency (CRA) will 
begin a new program called 
Freebee, free rides into the 
CRA district. If you do not 
know where the CRA area 
is located, just check out the 
Community Redevelopment 
Agency department on the 
city website. The map is on 
the CRA page. The district 

includes the Cove Shopping 
Center and the beach. It looks 
as though the program could 
begin as soon as February. Be 
on the lookout for updates. 

More to come very soon! 
I want to wish you all a very 
healthy and prosperous new 
year!

Bernie Parness
Vice Mayor

Love Grows
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ATTENTION
IF YOUR BUILDING HAS NOT RECEIVED DELIVERY OF THE REPORTER, 

PLEASE LET US KNOW AT 954-708-2816.

INSIDE CVEINSIDE CVE

COOCVE President’s Report
By CAROL FREEDMAN, President/COOCVE

This is my last column 
as COOCVE President 

and it feels a little bitter-
sweet.  For those who know 
me, you know that I have 
loved my time as President 
and have enjoyed doing all 
I could to solve problems 
and make things easier and 
more productive for Boards, 
owners and residents.  It’s 
been a delight to create prod-
ucts and services designed 
to meet your needs as we 
learned of them.  Hopefully, 
things like the Welcome 
Guide for new residents, The 
Area Chair Handbook, the 

Presidents Handbook, the 
significantly enhanced web-
site, the monthly COOCVE 
CONNECTIONS newsletter 
have been helpful and will 
continue to be of value.  I’ve 
loved watching participa-
tion grow at our 3 monthly 
meetings and enjoyed seeing 
more of you raise relevant 
questions which led to quick 
answers and actions from 
Master Management and 
Cenclub.  Although we are 
not yet a ‘household word,’ 
we have come a long way 
in recognition in the village.
It’s been great to see partner-

ship and colleagueship begin 
to develop among build-
ings and between COOCVE 
and our other colleague 
organizations.  

As you’ve seen, we can 
do so much more together.
And, there’s still more to 
do… hence the bittersweet 
part.  I will be passing the 
reins to a new President 
who will hopefully continue 
the worthwhile efforts in 
the spirit they have offered.
The contrast between the 
candidates is quite stark 
and I feel one will move the 
organization forward while 

the other will not.  Hopefully 
Director Delegates will be 
able to clearly see the differ-
ence and will vote accord-
ingly.  I intend to continue 
to be involved, still serving 
as the VP and COOCVE 
Director for my building 
and will hopefully be able 
to work in partnership with 
the new President.  I dearly 
love COOCVE and have 
high hopes for the ongoing 
education, development, and 
support for its residents.

Wishing you all the very 
best for the New Year and the 
years to come.
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Board of Directors
COOCVE Officers 
President – Carol Freedman
1st Vice President – 

Macky Bachelor
2nd Vice President – 

Richard Rosenzweig
Treasurer – Rich Wiener
Controller – Howard Silverstone
Sargent-at-Arms – Joe Cummings
Secretary—Kathleen O’Reilly

Master Management Board 
of Directors
Eli Okun, President
Michael Routburg, 1st Vice 

President
Les Gerson, 2nd Vice President
Gene Goldman, Secretary
Barry Warhoftig, Treasurer
Joe Roboz, Director
Paul Bourque, Director
Amy Conner, Director

CenClub Board of Directors
President – Rita Pickar
Vice President – Stanley Spitzer
Corporate Secretary – 
Michael Rackman
Treasurer – Jay Baimel
Director – Susan Dove
Director – Arnold Klein
Director – Phyllis Meiner

CVE Reporter, Inc. Board of 
Directors

President – Jay Baimel
Treasurer –  Harriet Drandoff
Board Member – Barbara Gerson
Board Member –  Jeff Kohn
Board Member – Victor Razze
Board Member – Judith Stagliano
Board Member – Joyce Wirch

CenClub/COOCVE/CVEMM – Meetings Jan – June 2024

2024 Area Chairs and Vice Chairs 
Chair of Area Chairs Amy Conner  amesconner@aol.com
Vice Chair Terri Press 843-597-4605 berkshirecommunity@hotmail.com

AREA AREA CHAIR PHONE AREA VICE CHAIR PHONE
Ashby Kathleen Wells 562-833-1388
Berkshire Terri Press 843-597-4605 Naomi Redisch 954-725-9175
Cambridge Bill Montgomery 732-991-4089 Starr Hedrick 336-671-9082
Durham Josephine Cricchio 631-678-6194 Jim Negele 954-381-0406
Ellesmere Sheila Pascar 754-264-4404 Angele Lachance 954-482-0666
Farnham Nancy Mallette 917-747-3511
Grantham Eugene Goldman 908-619-6083 Dorene Shane 954-481-9891
Harwood Pierre Graveline 450-305-1248 Ron Sandler 754-264-7553
Islewood Herb Charnitsky 954-427-6941
Keswick Ben Mirman 240-421-9896 Judith Stagliano 561-302-3301
Lyndhurst Jeff Kohn 416-417-4751
Markham Michael Hague 958-337-3700 Don Paustian 561-859-2209
Newport Amy Conner 561-613-1309 Angelice Fuentes 754-367-0706
Oakridge F Rita Pickar 414-573-5522 Melvin Nass 954-684-6881
Prescott Doris Falls 954-592-7636 Joel Greenbaum 718-530-3509
Richmond Stanley Spitzer 845-701-3040 David Feldman 347-395-7096
Swansea Peter Zambito 954-941-4870
Tilford Dalida Tayler 561-222-5617
Upminster Harriet Drandoff 917-514-7400 Steven Littwin 646-242-4497
Ventnor Marian Mitchell 216-258-8904
Westbury
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Broward Sheriff Emergency 911 Broward Sheriff Non–Emergency 954-764-HELP (4357)

Deerfield Fire Rescue Emergency 911 Deerfield Fire Rescue Non–Emergency 954-480-4340

American Medical Response (non-emergency) 954-776-3300
Animal Control 954-524-4302
Broward County Courthouse (Deerfield) 954-831-1400
Broward County Property Appraiser 954-357-6830
Broward County Sanitation (Deerfield) 954-480-4382
Bulk Pick – Up (Trash) 954-480-4379
Century Plaza Library 954-357-7740
CVE Master Management 954-421-5566

www.cvedb.com
CVE Reporter 954-708-2816

www.cvereporter.com newsroom@cvereporter.com
facebook.com/centuryvillagedeerfieldbeach

COOCVE 954-596-0775
FL. Fish & Wildlife 561-357-4200
International Library 954-429-3608
Medical Center – UniMed 954-426-1000

City of Deerfield Beach:
Bernie Parness – City Commissioner 954-870-0214
City of Deerfield Beach 954-480-4200
Code Enforcement 954-480-4241

Utilities:
Florida Power & Light 954-797-5000
Comcast Bulk Service 1-866-405-9365
Department of Motor Vehicles 954-497-1570

Elderly Services:
Aging & Disability Resource Center (Broward) 954-745-9779
Elder Abuse 1-800-962-2873
Meals on Wheels 954-731-8770
NE Focal Point Senior Citizen Center 954-480-4449
Senior Touchline 211
Veteran Services 954-357-6622

Local Places of Worship:
Chabad of Deerfield Beach 954-422-1735
Our Lady of Mercy Catholic Church 954-421-3246
St. Ambrose Church 954-427-2225
Temple Beth Israel 954-421-7060
Temple B’Nai Shalom 954-428-8231
Young Israel 954-571-3904

Security: 
Gate House Machine 954-421-2556
24 Hour Emergency Person 954-421-3552
Office (Mon-Fri 9 a.m.-4 p.m.) 954-421-5566 ext: 161

Recreation Offices:
CenClub Admin Office 954-428-6892 ext: 1

Fax 954-429-3613
Staff Office (8 am-11 pm Daily) 954-428-6892 ext: 2
ID Office (9am-4:30pm M-F/ Wed. 9am-7pm) 954-428-6892 ext: 3

Fax 954-428-6764
Events and Classes (9 am-5 pm/ Mon-Fri) 954-428-6892 ext: 4
Old Florida Café 954-708-2423
Ticket Office (9 am-4:30 pm/ Mon-Fri) 954-428-6892 ext: 5

www.cenclub.com
Athletic Office (7 am-5 pm/ Mon-Fri) 954-428-6892 ext: 6
Entertainment Information 954-428-6892 ext 7

Show Information ext 1
Movie Information ext 2

CVE Clubhouse Library 954-428-6892 ext: 9

Service Contract Providers:
East Coast Maintenance & Management 954-428-7015

Fax 954-596-4883
ECM Service 954-772-0972
Pride Air Conditioning 954-977-7433
Seacrest Service 888-928-6465

Fax 954-960-8408
Total Appliance 954-454-6801

Transportation: 
Airport Shuttle 800-244-8252
Broward Transportation 954-357-8400
First Transit (CVE Mini Bus) 954-421-5566 ext: 954201
TOPS (Paratransit Service) 954-357-6794
Yellow Cab (Taxi) 954-565-5400

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

Other Important Numbers
Federal Agencies:
FEMA Registration 800-621-FEMA (3362)

TTY for hearing/speech impaired 800-462-7585
FEMA Fraud Detection 866-720-5721
National Flood Insurance Referral Center 888-275-6347
US Small Business Administration 800-659-2955
Social Security Administration 800-772-1213
Internal Revenue Service 800-829-1040

TTY for hearing/speech impaired 800-829-4059
Dept. of US Housing and Urban Development 800-669-9777
Dept. of US Department of Veterans Affairs 800-827-1000
Post Office 1-800-275-8777
Social Security Office 1-800-772-1213
Voters Registration 954-357-7050

State Agencies:
Florida Dept. of Economic Opportunity 800-204-2418
Arbitration 850-414-6867
Attorney General’s Office & Fraud Hotline 866-966-7226
Condominium Ombudsman 954-202-3234
Bilingual Line 954-202-3235
Contractors (Dept Bus Prof Registration) 850-487-1395
Department of Agriculture Consumer Service 800-435-7352
Department of Business and Professional 
Regulation (DBPR) 850-488-1122
Department of Elder Affairs 800-963-5337
Department of Financial Services 800-342-2762
Anti-Fraud Hotline 800-378-0445
Hurricane Help Line 800-22-STORM (8676)
Children & Families Access Line 866-762-2237
Florida Commission on Human Relations 850-488-7082
 ext. 6802

4075 Esplanade Way, Room 110, Tallahassee, FL 32399
Road Information – State Highway Department 888-638-0250
Veterans Affairs 727-319-7400

Voluntary Agencies:
American Red Cross 800-HELP-NOW (435-7669)
Salvation Army 800-SAL-ARMY (725-2769)

Volunteer Florida – Volunteer/Donation:
Information 800-FL-HELP1 (354-3571)
Feeding America 800-771-2303

County Emergency Management Offices:
For immediate disaster needs, residents can call their county 
emergency management office. For information about 
services in the area, call 211, if available in the county.
Brevard/Community service 211 321-637-6670
Broward/Community service 211 954-831-3900
Collier 239-252-3600
Glades 863-946-6020
Hendry 863-612-4700
Indian River/Sheriff’s Office 772-569-6700
Lee/Community service 211 239-477-3600
Martin/Community service 211 772-288-5694
Miami-Dade/Community service 311 305-468-5900
Monroe 305-289-6065
Key West 305-809-1058
Okeechobee 863-763-3212
Palm Beach/Community service 211 561-712-6400
St. Lucie/Community service 211 772-462-8100

Important Websites:
Condominium Ombudsman www.myflorida.com/condos
Dept. of Bus & Prof. Regulation www.myflorida.com.dbpr
Dept. of Financial Services www.myfloridacfo.com
Federal Fair Housing www.hud.gov/offices/fheo
FL Commission on Human Relations http://fchr.state.fl.us/
Florida Statutes www.leg.state.fl.us/Welcome/index.cfm
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ATTENTION
IF YOUR BUILDING HAS NOT 
RECEIVED DELIVERY OF THE 

REPORTER, PLEASE LET US KNOW AT 
954-708-2816.

COPIES MAY BE PICKED UP AT 
THE REPORTER OFFICE.

Realtor Darlene Cantor – 
Sanford Florida Home Group
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VISITORS ARE NOT BEING CALLED IN AT THE FRONT GATE 
CAUSING DELAYS AND CONFUSION

PLEASE CALL ALL VISITORS INTO THE AUTOMATED SYSTEM BY DIALING 954 421-
2556 AND CLEARLY SPEAK THE NAME OF YOUR VISITOR WHEN PROMPTED TO DO SO. 
CALLS FOR VISITORS ARRIVING THE FOLLOWING DAY MUST BE MADE AFTER 8:30 P.M. 
FOR A SPEEDY ENTRY, PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL VISITORS HAVE YOUR FULL NAME AND 

ADDRESS AND YOUR TELEPHONE NUMBER.
THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP! 
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BUYER BEWARE
Residents often have a contractor 

to provide various services or 
products that they require. In 
hiring a contractor, please be 

sure that he or she is licensed and 
bonded to provide their service. 
It is your responsibility—so let’s 

beware!
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CLUB NEWS

Resolve to Join the 
Computer Club
Text by BARRY COWEN, Deer�eld Beach Computer Club (DBCC) President, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

The Deerfield Beach 
Computer Club pro-

vides a special forum for 
people with tech-related 
needs and questions. Our 
meetings feature a variety 
of trending computer and 
technology topics for Apple 
and Android users presented 
by high quality member-in-
structors as well as nationally 
known guest speakers. Our 
members typically have a mix 
of devices… phones, tablets, 

laptops and computers, using 
Apple products, Chrome-
books and PCs. We share and 
learn from each other and do 
a lot of show and tell.

On December 15, our last 
meeting of the year, we gave 
our long-term members and 
first timers a chance to ask our 
experts for answers and ad-
vice. Chris Guld from Geeks 
on Tour who is also a Google 
Diamond level expert, shared 
numerous tips about dealing 

with photo challenges.
We learned how to transfer 

photos from iPad to a win-
dows computer, how to take 
out unwanted backgrounds 
on pictures and how to post 
audio files with slides onto 
YouTube using ClipChamp on 
Win 11 devices.

She also reminded us about 
the great features of Google 
One plan for additional stor-
age and which can be shared 
across multiple accounts.

Bob Gosticha shared about 
the new AI Copilot feature on 
Win 11 and Edge. It’s found 
on the toolbar and you can get 
real answers, inspiration, and 
solutions for your questions, 
projects, and a to-do list, as 
well as to coordinate with 
other apps and access many 
new features in Paint, Out-
look, MS365 and others.

Future programs will ad-
dress a mix of topics for users 
with all kinds of devices, 

designed for participants with 
various knowledge levels. 

We will continue to meet at 
10:00am on one Friday each 
month, currently on Zoom, 
but possibly going live soon. 
To learn more about us, 
please visit our site at https://
www.db-cc.net. 

For more information on 
how to join our Club, contact 
our Membership Director and 
CVE resident, Pete Zambito, 
at 954-941-4870. 

Again, about Angels – At CVE 
Club Souls Connection
Text by NATALIA RUMY, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

CVE Club Souls Con-
nection invites all 

who like to listen to fascinat-
ing stories. And all who are 
interested in eye-opening 
discoveries.  It has two meet-
ings already – in November 

and in December.  In No-
vember it was a story about 
research that has been done 
by a medical doctor Mikhael 
Newton who used hypno-
therapy to help people to get 
rid of pain and other medical 

conditions.
In December there was 

a story about Robert Mon-
roe – a pioneer of research of 
out of body experience and 
his journeys in the non-physi-
cal world.

In January there will be a 
story about deepest research 
of Angels and Archangels 
Realm that has been done 
by Doreen Vertue.  She is 
an American author and a 
motivational speaker.  Vir-

tue has been featured on 
CNN, Oprah, Good Morning 
America, and in magazines 
and newspapers worldwide.
Please join us on January 13 at 
11:30 am in GPA.
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CLUB NEWS

Deerfield 
Progressive 
Forum 
Re-Opens 
“Live” After 
Three Years 
on Zoom
Text by CAROL STOCK, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, 
however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

After three years of present-
ing its weekly guest speakers 

via Zoom, the Deerfield Progressive 
Forum returns to in-person meetings 
on Saturday, January 6th at 10:00am 
in Activity Room A.

The first speaker, Laurie Riley, of 
the Ukrainian Refugee Settlement 
Project, will tell the story of one 
Ukrainian family whom she and her 
husband welcomed into their home.

Cen Club 
Bingo Says 
Thank you
Text by CENCLUB, Resident Contributors

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident 
contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its 
content or accuracy.

On October 24th, the volun-
teers of the Cen Club Bingo 

started a fundraiser to benefit the 
FIDF (Friends of Israel Defense 
Forces). On November 30th, just 
six weeks later, the first dona-
tion was made in the amount of 

$1,025.00. While the bulk of the 
donation was from residents who 
purchased the game to play, a por-
tion was from residents who de-
cided to just give a donation to the 
fundraiser.  Thank you to all of the 
residents who have participated.

Sports Talk
Text by LARRY COHEN, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident 
contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its 
content or accuracy.

The January meeting of Sports 
Talk will feature Ben Onysh-

ko, Seattle Mariners minor league 
baseball pitcher and CVE Fitness 
Personal Trainer. The meeting will 
be Wednesday, January 24th at 
3:00pm in Clubhouse GP-F.

Discussion will include Pro-
fessional and personal back-
ground and current role at CVE. 
We will also discuss his baseball 
career as well as a question-and-
answer period.
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CLUB NEWS

Italian American Club 
Text and Photo by LORI BENOIT, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

The General Meetings 
are on the second Mon-

day of each month, October 
through March, in the Club-
house GP-A Room at 10:30 
a.m. There will be Dunkin’ 
munchkins and coffee, a mys-
tery gift and a 50/50 drawing 
at every meeting.

The December Meeting was 
a big surprise given the time 
of year with approximately 65 

in attendance, including many 
new members. Rita Pickar, 
President of CenClub was 
the guest speaker. She gave 
a video presentation regard-
ing CIAC, the Community 
Improvement Accreditation 
Committee and answered 
many questions. Mike Burd-
man was also in attendance.

The January meeting is 
on Monday, January 8, 2024. 

This will be the last meeting 
to sign up for Splish Splash, 
the music of Bobby Darin 
and don’t forget the Picnic on 
the 17th at the Shuffleboard 
Courts. The Picnic is free 
and open to all members and 
their guests.

The January guest speak-
er will be BSO (Broward 
Sheriff’s Office). An Election 
Committee of three volun-

teers will be appointed at 
this meeting should an elec-
tion be necessary in Febru-
ary. Remember to bring your 
Membership Card with you 
to the meetings to be eligible 

for the 50/50, the Mystery 
Gift and to sign up for 
Events. For further informa-
tion, contact Lori Benoit at 
954-304-6124 or by email at 
ragdol66@comcast.net.

New Jersey Club
Text by RHONA GROSS, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, 
please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

January 11th:
Room GPA at 10:30 am
Speaker on Dementia vs Alzheimer’s
January 22nd:
Trip on Brightline Train to Miami.
Meet 11 am at Boca Raton Brightline Train 

station.
Tour Frost Science Museum ($30) or sight-

seeing on your own.

January 30th:
Trip to Solid Waste Authority of Palm 

Beach County.
Tour with docent.
No Charge but signups suggested.
Minimum of 20 people.
Arrange carpools on your own. Directions 

provided.
Contact for more information: Rhona 

at regbowler13@gmail.com, Lynda at  lyn-
darg@yahoo.com
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CLUB NEWS

How ‘Wood’ You Like to 
be Safe?
Text and Photo by MEL WEINZIMER, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

Safety is a top priority in 
any woodshop and that 

is especially true in our CVE 
Woodshop.  Understanding 
and adhering to safe prac-
tices when using power tools 
and machines is crucial for 
both personal safeties, and 
the safety of others present in 
the woodshop.

With that important goal 

in mind, the CVE Woodcraft 
Club has created a Safety Pro-
gram that includes a manda-
tory 90-minute Safety Class 
and in-shop instruction for 
the use of individual power 
tools and equipment for all of 
its members.

The class is being led by 
club member Steve Prince, an 
experienced Industrial Arts 

teacher (retired) with over 
32 year experience teaching 
industrial arts and wood-
working in the New York 
City School System. The class, 
which Steve has developed 
and teaches, focuses on all 
aspects of safety in the shop. 
The class is being held in the 
Clubhouse GPA Room.

The club has also created 

a safety certification class, 
held in the woodshop, where 
individual safety instruction 
is provided for the vari-
ous power tools in our shop 
including band saw and scroll 
saw, drill press, lathe and 
portable power tools.

Current and prospective 
members are required to at-
tend the Safety and Tool Cer-

tification classes. Dates and 
times are posted on the club’s 
poster outside the entrance 
door to the woodshop. For 
further information contact 
Mel Weinzimer at melweinz-
imer@yahoo.com.

Jealous Mind

Petanque in Full Swing
Text by YVES BERTRAND, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

Snowbirds petanque 
players are back.

Since the beginning of 
November, the petanque 
fields are increasingly lively. 

Each of the diligent players is 
enthusiastic about the mag-
nificent developments made 
during the summer. Whether 
in the morning or in the eve-

ning, the land is increasingly 
busy, as the people from the 
North arrive.

As proof, a first tourna-
ment bringing together 

beginners like the pros, took 
place on December 11th. 
The winning team that won 
the “Dulude-Desautels” 
trophy was made up of 

Captain Louise Picotte, Mrs. 
Luce Malette and Mr. Rich-
ard Samson.

The second tournament is 
scheduled for January 8th.
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Do You Love to Sing? Join the 
Choraleers!
Text by FAIGY GRZEDA, Resident Contributor

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

Are you that person 
that simply must sing 

along when you listen to 
music? Then maybe it’s time 
to join the Choraleers! We 

are your friends and neigh-
bors who love to sing! The 
Choraleers rehearse every 
Wednesday from 9:30 a.m. 
until noon in the GPF room.

Our annual show will be 
held on Thursday, March 7, 
2024. Our theme this season 
is “Oldies, Goodies & More”. 
We are planning a “potpour-

ri” of musical offerings from 
the choir as well as soloists 
and small ensembles.

Come to sing, have fun, 
and meet new friends. For 

more information, from 
November to April, please 
call Judy at 954-354-7054 or 
send us an email anytime at: 
cvechoraleers@gmail.com

Get Exposed 
to the Photo 
Club
Text by the CVE PHOTO CLUB, Resident Contributors

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident 
contributions, however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for 
its content or accuracy.

The CVE Photo Club in-
vites you to grab your 

phone or camera and join us 
for a number of photographic 
outings during the season. Such 
outings typically get us out of 
CVE to nature, beaches or tour-
ist sites. Bring your spouse or a 
friend. Enjoy and learn with other 
photographers. Join us for our 

weekly meetings on Tuesdays 
from 10:00am to noon in GP-F in 
the Clubhouse where we share 
members’ photos and provide 
helpful feedback. To get on our 
mailing list simply email the 
Club at: CVEPhotoClub@gmail.
com. Our Club has photographers 
at all levels so you will fit right in.

CLUB NEWS

Deadline 
Here for 
Art Expo 
Submissions
Text by REGGIE LERMAN & MARILYN SPERBER, Resident Contributors

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, 
however, please note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or 
accuracy.

The Art Club will be meeting 
this season at Le Club from 

10:00am to 12:00pm on the second 
and fourth Fridays of the month 
during January, February & March 
of 2024. Our next meeting is January 
12th. All are welcome to join us and 
guests are invited!

Be sure to visit our Art Gallery 
next to the Theatre to see our talented 

artists! New exhibits are displayed 
each month throughout the season. 
ART EXPO 2024 will be held on 
March 2&3, 2024 in the Clubhouse.
The deadline for submissions will be 
January 15th.  The new forms will 
be in the Art Studio, on the website, 
and at the January meeting.

Website: sites.google.com/site/
cveartclub

BACK IN TIME
We Buy

Furniture, Accessories, Art, Lighting, 
Jewelry, Antiques, China and Crystal.

Complete Estates or Individual Pieces
Top Payout/FREE Pick Up

2301 NE 26th St., Ft. Lauderdale 33305
(In the Egg & You Plaza)

954-326-0887
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Name that Landmark Contest
Here’s how it works: each month, the CVE Reporter will publish a photo 

of a landmark located somewhere in the world. It could be a building, 
statue, mountain, or other notable structure…either man-made or natural. If 
you recognize the landmark, send to the CVE Reporter, its name and location via 
email to newsroom@cvereporter.com before the third Wednesday of the month. 
Winners names will be published in each subsequent edition.

GOOD LUCK!

Last Month’s Landmark Answer:
Neuschwanstein Castle
Schwangau, Germany

Last Month’s Landmark Winners:
Bruce Barker – Oakridge A 

Terence Fitzsimons
Judith Churchman – Ventnor P
Cheryl Freinhar – Grantham C
Elaine Gallagher – Ventnor S

Alan Hildebrand – Ventnor P
Moussa Menasha – Keswick C

Dennis Peterson – Cambridge D
Theo Vaughan – Newport G
Pete Zambito – Swansea B

Song Search
The CVE Reporter is printing the 

titles of four famous hit songs 
of the past and/or present. The song 
titles will be located randomly in the 
paper.

The object of the contest is as 
follows:

The four song titles must be locat-
ed, named and submitted by email 
by the third Wednesday of the month 
to newsroom@cvereporter.com Attn: 

Song Search Contest.
The group or artist who made 

each song a hit must also be submit-
ted with each title.

Good Luck!
Winners will be announced in the 

next month’s issue.

Last Month’s Winners:
N. Millet – Farnham O

Pete Zambito – Swansea B

Sudoku
Solution can be found on pg 41

Do you know this famous site below? Enter to win!

PUZZLES & CONTESTS

READ YOUR REPORTER ONLINE AT
 cvereporter.com

© Getty Images
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1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27

28 29 30 31 32 33 34

35 36 37 38 39 40 41

42 43 44 45 46

47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54

55 56 57 58 59 60 61

62 63 64 65 66

67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74

75 76 77 78

79 80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87

88 89 90 91 92

93 94 95 96 97 98 99 100 101

102 103 104 105 106 107

108 109 110 111

112 113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120 121

122 123 124 125 126 127

128 129 130

131 132 133 134

© Puzzle Features Syndicate

ACROSS
  1. Okra, for one
  4. Murdered
  8. Dundee denial
11. Singer Perry
15. Turn on a pivot
16. Tiny amount
17. O
19. C
22. Plain
23. 35-nation alliance: 

abbr.
24. Meter maid of 

song
25. Sticky stuff
27. Adam & others
28. Emblem
30. Zodiac sign
33. Mistaken
35. Flowing garment
36. N T
42. Yearning
44. Visitor
45. New York tribal 

members
47. “I see __ moon 

a’rising...” (1969 
hit lyrics)

50. Predatory fish
52. Curry or Conway
54. Shorebird
55. Flow back
57. Snacked
60. __ Bon Jovi
61. Said
62. U.S. Attorney 

General from 
1985-88

63. Risky
65. Vast expanse
67. Thomas More & 

Pius X: abbr.
68. B, E, T and R
72. Head topper
75. “__ whiz!”
76. Butter substitute
77. “__, I saw, I...”
79. Subduing
84. Rocky & Yellow 

Brick: abbr.
86. Family member
87. Stops a car
88. ’76-’85 TV show
89. Sean __ Lennon
90. Siesta hour
92. Mailed
93. Digit
95. Electrical charge 

unit
100. Vane direction
102. D D
105. Reason to study
108. Way off
109. Hard stone
110. Kicked out
112. “__ in the hand is 

worth...”
117. Mythical queen
119. Parking lot-to-

airport terminal 
vehicle

121. Charlotte __
122. Like Lucille Ball

124. T
128. D
129. Drove too fast
130. Easy stride
131. Needless turmoils
132. Gallery display
133. Race loser
134. Double-curve

DOWN
  1. 55% of total blood 

volume
  2. “__ Father”
  3. Tigers’ home
  4. Go through carefully
  5. Place
  6. Greek letter
  7. Simple card game
  8. “__ the above”; multiple 

choice test answer
  9. Keep __; avoid
10. Days of yore
11. Apple discard
12. Has
13. Shake hands with
14. Alero maker
15. Sticks around
17. Enjoyment
18. Promise
19. Pot scrubber’s pad
20. Cake ingredient
21. Cube root of 27
26. Boatman’s items
29. Bouquet tossers
31. Verb ending

32. Air conditioner power 
unit letters

34. Marsh
36. 1969 Omar Sharif film
37. __ Preminger
38. Robin’s home
39. Louise, for one
40. Review copy
41. Despicable violation
43. Mediocre grade
46. Caesar’s but
47. Weapons
48. Borscht ingredient
49. Highest pair
51. Light source
53. Blink of an eye
56. Girl’s nickname
58. Poet Eliot’s monogram
59. Wyatt’s kin
60. Mocks
61. Aleppo’s nation: abbr.
63. Univ. of Utah athlete
64. Ala.’s neighbor
66. Islet
69. Oval edible
70. Fight result, for short
71. Man’s title
72. Bakery purchase
73. Word of agreement
74. Bothersome one
78. Social divisions
79. Camel’s color
80. Last year’s sr.
81. Actress Rogers
82. __ tea

83. Bookish fellow
85. Tip the tam
87. Deadly squeezer
89. Poisonous shrub
91. Dinky
94. Old sitcom alien
96. Middle Easterner
97. Orion’s brightest 

star
98. __, Oklahoma
99. Crop spray of 

old, for short
101. Trip
103. Acquaint with a 

situation
104. Epistle
106. Reins
107. Rib
110. Clumsy fellow
111. Policeman’s title: 

abbr.
112. Zone
113. Fold
114. “__ Anything”; 

“Oliver!” song
115. Sorority letters
116. ABC followers
118. Bizarre
120. Went by horse
123. Org. for 

urologists and 
neurologists

125. __ Wednesday
126. Refreshing spot
127. Article for Juan

Alphabet Soup             by Calvin R. & Jackie Mathews   

See Solution on pg 41
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VILLAGE GOVERNMENT

COOCVE Board of Directors 
Meeting Minutes – 11/21/23
All minutes are printed as submitted by the organization.

Presidents Report: Carol 
Freedman, President

Statement: An announce-
ment from BSO Chief Adam 
Hofstein which was sent to 
Chris Kelly, Head of Security 
and shared by Val Smickle, 
about enhanced police patrols 
throughout our city’s temples 
and the CVE community and 
main clubhouse following the 
appalling acts of terrorism 
that have taken place in Israel.

“We are all appalled and 
shocked at the horrific events, 
acts of terrorism/barbarism, 
and tragic loss of life that have 
taken place within Israel. We 
are actively monitoring the 
situation both internationally 
and domestically, for any intel-
ligence regarding threats to our 
safety here within the United 
States, and our Deerfield Beach 
community.

I have instituted enhanced po-
lice patrols throughout our city’s 
Temples and Century Village 
East Community and main club-
house. Members of our team will 
also be available to meet with you 
and your team to discuss any 
concerns at your location and en-
sure that we have exchanged the 
latest contact information. They 
will also coordinate the place-
ment of a BSO marked vehicle 
at the clubhouse for a while, to 
provide some enhanced presence/
peace of mind. We are here to 
provide the support, safety and 
peace of mind that you and your 
staff and residents need during 
these perilous times. Please do 
not hesitate to contact me with 
any questions, or concerns.”

The webinar that was last 
Thursday done by Ales-
sandra Stivelman and The 
Castle Group are available to 
anybody who may happen to 
want it, you can let us know 
at COOCVE and we will mail 
it to you.

Vice President’s Report: 
Macky Bachelor, Vice President

It’s unfortunate that 
COOCVE was again attacked 
in a recent Reporter article.
All of us here at COOCVE 
take this very personally.

Our sincere hope is that in 
the future the Reporter will 
choose to spotlight some of 
the many accomplishments 
COOCVE has had over the 
past two years.  This team 
of officers, operating under 
sound leadership, has worked 
hard to bring the owners of 
CVE things like the following:

• The Contractor Survey
• The Buying Group
• The Presidents’ 

Handbook
• The CVE Welcome Guide

• The Round Table 
Workshop and Legal Webinar 
to guide Associations in 
redoing their Documents

• An updated Document 
Template, provided freely to 
the Associations.

• A Board Secretaries’ 
Workshop

• Quick research to help 
buildings understand the 
Garden Building’s partial roof 
collapse and how buildings 
can help prevent such a 
collapse

• An informative and well-
received newsletter, COOCVE 
Connections

• Many, many new articles 
and resources posted on the 
COOCVE website.

• Most recently, the effort 
to join a state-wide lobbying 
group on insurance reform 
in the Florida legislature.

Articles such as the one 
last April and the recent one 
can only serve to damage and 
possibly destroy the progress 
made by COOCVE, and that 
would be a great loss for all of 
us in Century Village.

Macky Bachelor: Pro-
vided a resource to register 
for Board Member Certifica-
tions Virtual Board Certifi-
cations by Alessandra Stivel-
man and Caroline Shear
from Eisinger Law.

To add or change Directors 
for your Association please 
send an updated O&D form 
to coocve@coocve.com or 
bring it into the COOCVE 
office. Elections are coming 
up and November 29th is the 
last date that you can submit 
a change to be able to be reg-
istered to vote in the election 
in January. The 2023 form fill-
able form is available on our 
website until December when 
we’ll have the new 2024 form.

Treasurer’s Report: Rich 
Weiner, Treasurer

Balance on Sept. 30: $99,885
Sept. Expenses: $7,600
Balance on Oct. 1: $92,284
YTD Expenses: $52,818
YTD Income: $35,000
Emergency CD: $54,515
Chief Adam Hofstein
Detective Washecka (qual-

ity control) and Deputy Ki-
giga and his team are part of 
our behavioral response and 
crime prevention team and 
they do a lot of great work in 
the village that I’m proud of. 
The team has been effective 
in assisting with behavioral 
health issues in the village in 
partnership with Henderson 
Behavioral Health and has 
spent a lot of time in the com-
munity dealing with these is-
sues and it’s had a very, very 

positive outcome.
Questions: Carol, Presi-

dent: Could you say a little 
more about the kinds of 
things you do respond to with 
that unit? And how do people 
know to activate it?

Chief Hofstein: The good 
news is the mechanism to 
activate anything is always as 
simple as it is, it always starts 
with a call to the Sheriff’s Of-
fice and if it’s an emergency 
you could and should always 
dial 911.

Chief Hofstein also provid-
ed a non-emergency number: 
954-764-HELP (4357)

I do have an open email 
policy and I do welcome 
emails and I do receive many 
of them from the community 
about individual issues  that 
could be best articulated per-
haps in an email or a phone 
call I do give a disclaimer I 
do remind folks that email to 
the Sheriff’s Office or to me 
is public record so you know 
you want to kind of reserve a 
lot of opinions and be care-
ful about sensitive informa-
tion but it’s a good forum or 
way to just give me a heads 
up about a situation that we 
can discuss further on the 
telephone or perhaps include 
some details and email that 
I can share with my team so 
that’s another mechanism to 
start that process. I always 
like to be the first person 
that’s contacted that way I can 
vet the situation and deter-
mine which team member to 
pass that along to.

Questions: Carol, Presi-
dent: Chief Hofstein can 
you possibly share some of 
the kinds of things that fit in 
the category that you would 
respond to with this behav-
ioral response team and the 
things maybe that you don’t 
so people can have some idea 
of how to you know what to 
reach out to you about?

Chief Hofstein: We al-
ways want to air on the side 
of caution and say if you’re 
not sure contact us. Anything 
that involves safety reach 
out to whether it’s 911, non-
emergency or me directly but 
if it’s not necessarily criminal 
or you’re not entirely sure; 
but there’s definitely what I 
call a quality of life issue, it’s 
something that’s impacting 
the quality of life for one or 
more residents in the com-
munity perhaps due to one 
person or mores’ behavior or 
activities in the community. 
But I encourage the contact.

Election Committee Re-
port: Ron Sandler

The enrollment period is 
now open for candidates and 
it’ll be open now through 
November 9th so anyone 
wishing to put their names 
forward for a position within 
CenClub, Master Manage-
ment or COOCVE can pick 
up applications from the 
COOCVE website also hot 
copies are available within 
the Master Management 
office, CenClub staff office 
and the COOCVE office. We 
published an article in the 
Reporter, we’re coming to 
these meetings here, we’re 
also going to be on channel 
99 and we would ask any 
you know there’s remember 
that these positions are open 
to all owners it’s not lim-
ited to COOCVE delegates. 
Candidates are allowed to 
campaign, as to the specific 
way that they campaign the 
election committee will make 
no comment on that. No-
vember 29th is the last day 
to get the updated forms into 
COOCVE that’s what we’re 
going to use for our voter list 
to begin with.

Carol Freedman, President
Carol announces that she 

will not run for COOCVE 
president re-election.

Master Management Re-
port: Eli Okun, Chairman

We have recently encoun-
tered problems with some 
of our new buses that to 
include a kneeling feature to 
make it easier for people to 
enter the bus and leave the 
buses a stronger wheelchair 
lift as well as other improve-
ments the problem that we’re 
encountering with the buses 
are the Ford engines the F450 
engines they’ve had a load of 
defective engines that they’ve 
put into buses. About a third 
of our Fleet is out right now. 
We should be getting a couple 
of buses back uh within the 
next few weeks. If you’re 
shipping a car down here uh 
for the season please let our 
security know when the car 
carrier will be arriving and 
if you can share the contact 
information of the car carrier 
with security so that they can 
be in touch when the car car-
rier arrives; they will have to 
go through the main gate and 
they will be escorted over to 
the parking lot over at the uh 
clubhouse uh they will not be 
permitted to go to a building 
and they will not be permitted 
to unload on Century Boule-
vard itself and once the once 
it is unloaded they will exit 
through the main gate. Master 
Management started a new 

campaign ‘Share Because you 
Care Campaign’; if we don’t 
know about a problem we 
can’t deal with it. If you tell 
us of a problem we will look 
into it. Added a new storm 
drain in front of Lyndhurst 
A to alleviate any puddling 
problems. We’re continuing to 
improve draining throughout 
the village.

CenClub Report: Mike 
Burdman, Executive Director

I want to thank all the 
residents who attended our 
ticket launch. We sold over 
8,550 tickets wow that day 
alone which is a record. Some 
quick updates on some of our 
construction projects as of 
right now the roadway that 
goes behind the clubhouse 
to the diner and the back 
parking for the ID office is 
currently closed; we are doing 
some road work by the pickle 
ball courts. We’re putting in 
a raised walkway speed table 
which is going to go from the
Gazebo park side of the road 
over to the pickle ball for safe 
passage for residents, it also 
brings up to grade. It will be 
completed tomorrow (Oct 18, 
2023) and the roadway will 
open either the end of tomor-
row or hopefully Thursday at 
the latest. The Richmond pool 
project is nearing completion. 
Lots of ongoing and upcom-
ing projects. Next meeting 
Nov 14th. Linear drain will 
be installed on the parking 
lot side near the diner and 
behind the clubhouse.

City Commissioner:
Bernie Parness

Master Management has 
submitted the paperwork on 
the main entrance and the per-
mit should be issued in a few 
days so they can start work.

Open Mic:
• Carol wants to begin 

to make more available 
through group meetings, 
where boards that have 
addressed difficult issues 
and come up with really 
good bylaw language 
for doing that, can share 
that. The intent is sooner 
rather than later to be 
getting samples of that kind 
of language for issues so 
that boards can continue 
to move their amendment 
process forward.

• Arie Forgacs says the 
limits are two units per 
person, why two units? You 
can only live in one, obviously 
the second one is for business. 
Unit should be in the name 
of the person living there. 
Macky responded, the 
building decides.  1:26:38
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VILLAGE GOVERNMENT

Joint Executive Committee 
and Area Chairs Meeting 
Minutes – 12/13/23
All minutes are printed as submitted by the organization.

President’s Report: Car-
ol Freedman, President 

reminded Associations that 
their Boards newly elected at 
their Annual Meetings don’t 
take office until Jan., 2024, and 
that they must then be regis-
tered on SunBiz.  Boards and 
Property Management Com-
panies can complete the 2024 
Officer and Director forms for 
registering their new boards, 
using the fillable form on the 
COOCVE.COM website.

Vice President’s Report:  
Macky Bachelor reviewed the 
upcoming Area Meetings and 
the upcoming Virtual Board 
Certification courses that will 
be available in January.  They 
will be listed on the COOCVE 
Website.  Macky also reported 
that CIAC (Community 
Improvement & Accredita-
tion Committee) has put up 
posters of the Community 
Standards and will be posting 
copies of them on building 
bulletin boards.  She thanked 
Andy, Alexis and Haley for 
laminating them and asked 
if Area Chairs would help 
put up those posters.  It was 
suggested that building 
presidents move them to their 
glass-enclosed bulletin boards 
if available.

Treasurer’s Report:  Rich 
Wiener, Treasurer

Balance on Nov. 1: $123,849
Nov. Expenses: $7,419

Balance on Dec. 1: $116,430
YTD Expenses: $63,673
YTD Income: $70,000
Emergency CD: $54,829
Chair of Area Chairs:  Amy 

Conner, Chair of Area Chairs
Amy Conner reminded 

Area Chairs to let her know 
when they have scheduled 
their next Area Meeting and 
election of Chair and Vice 
Chair for their area.  She also 
reminded them to reserve the 
meeting site with the CenClub 
Staff Office.

Master Management 
Report:  Eli Okun, Master 
Management Board President

Eli Okun reported they 
will be installing a sidewalk 
on West Drive and additional 
lighting in the Prescott/Tilford 
area.  He thanked Area Chairs 
for inviting Master Manage-
ment staff to attend their area 
meetings to provide updated 
information and answer ques-
tions, helping to resolve mis-
communications and rumors.  
He announced that Master 
Mgt and CenClub signed an 
agreement to share the main-
tenance of the new Central 
Park.  Work has begun on the 
irrigation and the first parcel 
will be ready by the end of 
2024.  Master Management 
is also putting up temporary 
lights on Century Blvd while 
waiting for FPL to make re-
pairs to the blinking lights.

CenClub Report: Mike 
Burdman, Cenclub Executive 
Director

Mike Burdman reported 
the new pickleball complex 
opened before Thanksgiv-
ing. Richmond pool is being 
filled and will open as soon 
as possible after all inspec-
tions are complete.  Mike 
reported that a new drain 
was installed in the parking 
lot near the restaurant, and 
seal coating of the lots has 
been completed. Work is 
starting on the new handball 
and practice wall.

Mike reviewed pool rules.  
If holding a gathering, please 
make a reservation in the 
staff office to avoid booking 
conflicts and identify respon-
sible party contacts.  Bring 
your CVE id (or regular id if 
an adult guest) with you to 
the pool.  No glass anywhere 
on pool deck.  Be respectful 
of others and monitor music, 
horseplay, of your guests. Pool 
will be open New Years Eve 
until 12:15. If there are repairs 
needed, call CenClub and they 
will put in a work order.

Election Committee – Ron 
Sandler reported that the Can-
didates Forum will be 9:30 
am on Jan. 8. 2024 in the Party 
Rm.  People can submit ques-
tions for the candidates until 
Dec. 18. Electronic voting is 
open Jan. 9-12 for COOCVE 
Directors.  223 Directors are 
registered so far.   Results will 
be announced on Tues., Jan. 
16 at the COOCVE Board of 
Directors meeting.

City Commissioner’s Re-
port – Bernie Parness reported 
the city voted to approve a 
$3.5 million to refurbish the 
city pier.

Property Management 
Reports – East Coast Man-
agement:  James Quintano 
reported that ECM is hosting 
a DBPR Board Certification 
Class at 1:00 pm, Feb. 21, 2024 
in the Clubhouse Party Room.  

All are welcome.  ECM is 
upgrading their pest con-
trol to handle all the ground 
movement of pests in areas 
near 10th St. and central park 
construction.  Their new web-
site is up and running.

Seacrest: Jacqueline Pugh 
reported they will host a 
Board Certification class in 
February.  They have also 
increased pest control.  Their 
Sales & Leasing Dept. is 
receiving applications by LLC 
companies, which are tradi-
tionally not allowed in Associ-
ation Documents.  She said it 
is up to the Associations to let 
Seacrest know if they should 
automatically reject those ap-
plications.  After discussion, 
it was recommended that 
each Association should send 
their manager a copy of the 
language in their Documents 
if it restricts ownership by 
Corporations.

Tri-County Property 
Management:  Clair Louis-
ville reported they are doing 
budget meetings.

Wright Community Man-
agement:  Danielle Wright 
is hosting a Meet & Greet 
on Feb. 21, 2024 for current 
& prospective clients.  They 
will send out flyers.  They 
are working on setting up the 
required SIRS analyses for 
their buildings and are happy 
to provide information about 
the process to any interested 
board members.

Area Reports:
Ashby – N/A
Berkshire – Terri Press re-

ported their next Area Meet-
ing and elections are 4:30 Jan. 
9 at the pool

Cambridge:  N/A 
Durham –  Josephine Cric-

chio – N/A
Ellesmere – Sheila Pascar – 

no report
Farnham – Toni Millet – no 

report
Grantham – Gene Goldman 

reported they will have an 

Area Meeting and elections at 
7:00 pm on jan. 15 at the pool.

Harwood – Ron Sandler 
reported that they had an Area 
Meeting & Pierre Graveline will 
be the new AC and Ron Sandler 
the new Vice Chair.  Next meet-
ing will be mid February. 

Islewood – N/A
Keswick – Ben Mirman – 

no report
Lyndhurst – Jeff Kohn 

reported their next area meet-
ing will be mid January with 
elections.  They will address 
a potential sidewalk through 
Lyndhurst Dr. and phase 2 of 
the Central Park behind them.

Markham – N/A
Newport – Amy Connor 

asked 4-story buildings to let 
her know their new building 
evaluation amount.  If evalu-
ations are going down, it may 
pay to get re-evaluated since 
it will affect their insurance 
rates and may result in a fur-
ther refund to them.

Oakridge – Rita Pickar 
reported that there will be 
an Oakridge Area Meeting 
at 10:00 am on Jan. 15 at the 
pool with elections.  She asks 
people to remember to be 
kind to Cenclub employees.

Prescott – Doris Falls 
reported their meeting.  Next 
meeting will be December 28, 
2p at LeClub.

Richmond – Stanley 
Spitzer – reported they are 
anxiously waiting for the 
new pool to open.

Swansea – Pete Zambito – 
no report

Tilford – Carol Freed-
man reported that 23 people 
attended their recent area 
meeting and raised questions 
about lighting on West Drive, 
additional needs for bus 
routes for buildings without 
service, growing problems 
with iguanas.  Amy Conner 
was able to answer some of 
the Master Mgt questions and 
took others back to them for 
resolution.  Next meeting will 
be Jan 15, 3p, location TBA.

Ventnor – Howard Robins 
reported that Marian Mitchell 
is the new area chair.  There 
will be an area meeting in Jan-
uary.  He warned that there is 
an increase in thefts around 
the holiday season – Amazon 
packages and bicycles.

Westbury -- Terri Press 
will hold an Area Meeting at 
4:00 on Jan. 11, at the pool.  
She said that the community 
had been concerned about 
the plans for a new Gate 
House.  She thanked Mas-
ter Management employees 
and engineers who came to 
the last Westbury meeting 
and answered questions and 
agreed to consider a design 
modification.

Open Mic: 
Shiela Pascar reported that 

the Security Committee has 
an e-mail address.

Meeting Adjourned at 
11:00 am. 

Next Meeting – Jan. 10, 9:30 
on ZOOM
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Sudoku Solution:Crossword Solution:
P O D S L E W N A E C O M O

S L U E I O T A F O W L V O W E L

S T A R T O F C A R T U N A D O R N E D

O A S R I T A H O N E Y W E S T S

S Y M B O L L I B R A O F F

S A R I C E N T E R O F R E N T E R

I T C H G U E S T O N E I D A S

A B A D E E L T I M S N I P E

R E C E D E A T E J O N S T A T E D

M E E S E U N S A F E S K Y

S T S B E T T E R L E T T E R S C A P

G E E P A R K A Y I C A M E

T A M I N G R D S S O N B R A K E S

A L I C E O N O T W O S E N T

N U M E R A L F A R A D E A S T

M I D D L E O F R I D D L E T E S T

F A R A G A T E O U S T E D

A B I R D N I O B E T R A M R A E

R E D H E A D E D L A S T O F B L A S T

E N D O F M E N D S P E D L O P E

A D O S A R T H A R E E S S

Alphabet Soup

ARTS & ENTERTAINMENT

Library News
Text and Photo by CVE LIBRARY STAFF, Resident Contributors

The following is resident contributed content. We welcome resident contributions, however, please 
note The CVE Reporter is not responsible for its content or accuracy.

LOCATION: Clubhouse 
first floor at the oppo-

site end from the Gym near 
the Billiards!

HOURS OF OPERATION: 
The Library is open 10 am to 2 
pm Monday through Thurs-
day and will be CLOSED 
Monday, January 15th – Mar-
tin Luther King Day. Kindly 
use the book DROP BOX, at 
the Library entrance, when 

the Library is closed.
FRIEND: Become a Friend 

of the Library, with a $3 annual 
donation, and you may borrow 
from the Reserved Circulation, 
our newest book. Kindly check 
your Friend renewal?

RESERVED CIRCULA-
TION: Our newest books, 
may be borrowed for 14 or 
28 days by Library Friends. 
You may Wait List a Reserved 

book another Friend is cur-
rently reading. Speak with a 
Reserved Circulation volun-
teer for details.

REGULAR CIRCULA-
TION: Is available to those 
with a valid ID card for 28 
days.

LARGE PRINT: The Li-
brary’s Large Print books are 
located in separate areas.

NEWSPAPERS: The Li-

brary has newspapers, includ-
ing: The New York Times and 
Wall Street Journal for read-
ing IN the Library.

SALES: Artwork, CDs, 
Boutique items and books are 
on Sale in the Library. Please 
ask a Library volunteer.

BOUTIQUE: The Library 
Boutique has an everchanging 
array of items available that 
were donated by residents. 
The Boutique and Art sales 
fund the purchase of new 
Library books. Come visit and 
see what the Library has to 
offer. While this is not a Thrift 
Store, they are used items at a 
greatly reduced price.

VOLUNTEER: Volun-
teers allow our Library to 

remain open for our Resi-
dents and Staff. Volunteers, 
both Snowbirds and year-
round owners are always 
welcome. We will train and 
support you for a 2 hour 
shift with at least one other 
volunteer. Shifts are 10 am 
to 12 pm OR 12 pm to 2 pm. 
Kindly leave your name and 
contact information, at the 
library, and the CVE Library 
President, Ruth Schroeder 
will contact you.

Have donations? The li-
brary gladly accepts Artwork 
of any media and Boutique 
items, as well as Fiction books 
written in the last 10 years 
and Non-fiction books in 
good shape.

PLEASE 
PATRONIZE 

OUR 
ADVERTISERS

Tell Them You 
Saw Their 

Ad Here and 
Thank Them 

for Supporting 
Our Community.
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CAUGHT ON CAMERA

Belly 
Dancers
Photo by Natalie Rumy, Resident Contributor

Channukah Party
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